May 14, 2013
Chairman Bryce Black called the regular Town Board meeting to order at 7:11 p.m. at the Frankfort Town Hall on Tuesday, May 14, 2013.  

Board members present were Bryce Black, Denny Richardson, Rich Bignell, Donna Juleff and Kay Hamilton.  Town officials Maureen Manore and Tina Bee and Town Attorney Gwen Kuchevar were present.  
Also attending were Donna Gates, Kathleen Plunkett-Black, Challis Eggert, Donovan Eggert, Brad Richardson, Mathew Heath, Greg Bechel and Brian Nodolf. 
Minutes

The minutes from the April 16th  and May 9th  Town Board meeting were presented to the Town Board. Kay Hamilton made a motion to accept the April 16th minutes as written and Donna Juleff seconded.  The motion carried.  Donna Juleff made a motion to accept the May 9th  minutes as printed and Kay Hamilton seconded.  The motion carried.  
Financial Report

Treasurer’s report for April was read.  The ending balance was $147,756.64.  Kay Hamilton made a motion to accept the Treasurer’s report with the correction of changing the month title to April instead of May and Denny Richardson seconded.  The motion carried.  

Citizen’s Concerns

Tina Bee said that she received an anonymous complaint of dogs running at large on Anderson Lane. 
Bryce Black reported that the Porcupine Cemetery Association has asked to use the Town Hall for a meeting on June 1st.

Mining Agreement Report
Bryce met with Bernie Larson by phone on May 1st and discussed road bans.

On May 8th Bryce Black, Gwen Kuchevar, Dan Fedderly and Scott McCurdy met in River Falls to discuss the Fine Materials Handling Plan.  They looked at a second draft which contained more specifics than the first draft but still not address the degradation of polyacrylamides. 

Discuss Town Board Position on Mine Hauling Hours

Gwen Kuchevar reviewed the paragraphs in the Mining Agreement that addressed hauling hours. In the Mining Agreement it specifically states “Trucks hauling Raw Materials from the Mine Site and trucks returning to the Mine Site whether empty when previously hauling Raw Material or containing Nonmetallic Fine Material, shall haul on public roads in the Town only between the hours of 7:00 a.m. and 5:00 p.m., Monday through Friday, 7:00 a.m. to 12 p.m. on Saturdays…”.  Gwen said that the Town Board needed to decide if empty trucks arriving in the morning to start work is “hauling”.
Brian Nodolf stated that when this agreement was drawn up it was his understanding that the hours only applied to loaded trucks and those returning from delivering a load.  Due to the restrictive hours the trucks need to arrive before 7:00 a.m. so that they are loaded and ready to roll out at 7:00 a.m.

Greg Bechel offered to agree to an addendum to the Mining Agreement that stipulated that dump trucks arriving for work in the morning would not cross the Town line until 6:30 a.m.

The Town Board discussed this possible addendum, a Gentlemen’s Agreement and taking no action.

Denny Richardson made a motion to have Brian Nodolf draw up an addendum to the Mining Agreement for specifying the start time of Greg Bechel’s trucks entering the Town on their way to the Richardson Quarry to 6:30 a.m.  Rich Bignell seconded and the motion carried. 

Plan Commission Report

The Plan Commission secretary reported on the Plan Commission meeting held on May 13th.  At this meeting more changes were made to the Zoning Ordinance and the District Map was discussed. The Plan Commission believes that the Zoning Ordinance is complete and would like to send it to the Town Lawyer for legal review.

-Request for Legal Review of the Zoning Ordinance
The Plan Commission Secretary asked the Town Board for permission for the Plan Commission Chair to send the Zoning Ordinance to the Town Lawyer for legal review.  Kay Hamilton made a motion to allow the Plan Commission Chair to send the Zoning Ordinance Draft to the Town Lawyer for legal review.  Donna Juleff seconded.  The motion carried with one vote against.
Plan Commission Resolution to Recommend Adoption of Amended Comprehensive Plan
The Board was presented with the resolution passed by the Plan Commission on April 29, 2013, titled “Resolution by the Plan Commission to Recommend Adoption of the Amended Comprehensive Plan”.  Donna Juleff made a motion to accept the recommendation of the Plan Commission and Denny Richardson seconded.  The motion carried.

Set Date for Comprehensive Plan Hearing
It was decided to hold the Comprehensive Plan Hearing on July 9, 2013, 7:00 p.m.
Road Reports

The Town Board had taken a road tour with Pepin County Highway Department staff on May 9, 2013.  Some of the items discussed were the need for culvert replacement on Gilbert Lane, Barber Lane and Glenn Lane.  Roads that need gravel are Elk Creek and Bignell Lane.  Roads that need cracks filled include Vosker Road, Plummer Road, Goat Back, Byington Road and Beaver Slide.  McGrath Lane needs an estimate for rock and Beaver Slide may need to be ground up in three to four years.
Vouchers

The Town bills were reviewed and paid.

The next board meeting was set for June 11, 2013, 7:00 p.m., at the Frankfort Town Hall.  The meeting agenda will cover: Town Board Minutes, Financial Report, Citizen’s Concerns, Mining Agreement, Plan Commission Report, Dogs, Road Reports, Town Hall Maintenance and pay bills. 

Donna Juleff made a motion to adjourn the meeting and Kay Hamilton seconded.  The vote was unanimous to approve.

Time 9:40 p.m.

Maureen Manore, Clerk
